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JOINT STREETS & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE / BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday March 26, 2019 Chaminade High School, West Hills 

Revised April 24, 2019 
 

Those in attendance were:  Anthony Brosamle, Olivia Naturman, Faye Barta, Dan Brin, Heidi Manning, Steve 

Randall, Leslie Sartow, Myrl Schreibman, Ron Sobel, Joan Trent, and Brad Vanderhoof.  

 

Committee Co-Chair Olivia Naturman called the meeting to order at 7:39 PM.  A quorum was established. 

 

The February meeting minutes were approved. 

 

Public Comment:  Stakeholder Leslie Sartow spoke about the need for a traffic signal at the t-intersection of 

Valley Circle and Dorie. According to Ms. Sartow there is a one mile stretch between crosswalks. She 

provided a letter approving the signal dated November 24, 2015. In conversations with city engineers she was 

told the project is being delayed due to the lack or ADA ramps at the intersection. Ms. Sartow pointed out the 

new signal at Valley Circle and Bell Canyon has the same situation. She asked for any help the WHNC could 

provide to speed up the process of having the approved signal actually installed. This will be an item on the 

committee agenda next month. 

 

Chair Comments:  Anthony reminded committee members it is time to make budget decisions. 

 

Numbers refer to agenda items: 

 

5.  Ongoing Projects:  Olivia has not had time to work on the utility box art project. Steve distributed a draft of 

a letter he wrote to the Bureau of Engineering describing the dip on Roscoe at Lena. Anthony recommended 

the letter include a request for a meeting with engineers. In the short term, larger warning signs will be 

installed. Ron moved to send the letter. Joan seconded. 

 The motion passed with a unanimous vote. The co-chairs will send the letter. 

9.  Olivia will check if there are any bus benches available for speeding public service ads.  

5.  Anthony wants to use strike teams to make pothole repair requests through My311LA. Olivia is still 

working to get Azul repaved. 

6.  Vision Zero Safety Fair:  Planning needs to begin immediately if this project is not rescheduled to 2019-

2020. Olivia moved to ask the Public Safety and Emergency Preparedness Committee to participate in an ad 

hoc planning workgroup. Dan seconded. 

 Yes – 9, No – 0, Abstain -- 1 

7.  Parking Restriction Request:  Item tabled. 

8.  Decoy Car to discourage Racing and Speeding:  Item tabled to April 

10. Response to Metro regarding NextGen Bus Study:  Dan discussed the Orange line Improvement meeting 

he attended that morning. The only improvements in the extreme west end of the SFV are east of West Hills 

and include crossing arms and double busses. 
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Committee Co-Chair Olivia Naturman adjourned the meeting at 8:52 PM. 

 

The next meeting of this committee will be held on:  Tuesday, April 23, 2019 at 7:30 PM, Chaminade High 

School Condon Center, second floor conference room.  


